CITY OF NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE
(NORTH WALLBOTTLE ROAD)
STREET TREE FELLING NOTICE 2025

1.	NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, in accordance with Section 96A of the Highways Act 1980, as amended, that the Council of the City of Newcastle upon Tyne propose to fell street trees adjacent to North Wallbottle Road.

2.	The trees are proposed to be felled to facilitate the upgrade of the existing pedestrian crossing island to a Pegasus Crossing. There are two areas of trees proposed to be felled –

(a) 	Three trees located in the northern hedgerow opposite Nuneaton Way – to provide a clear visibility splay from the crossing to the eastbound carriageway

(b) 	An area of woodland plantation to the northern side of the existing crossing island to enable the creation of a horse crossing area and to improve the visibility splay from the crossing to the westbound carriageway

3.	The crossing design has been considered to minimise the numbers of trees and it is proposed to plant 43 replacement trees, within the existing hedgerow where possible or within the surrounding landscape, pending final design and other investigations.

4.	If you wish to view the documents relating to the Notice, please email a request to adopted.highways@newcastle.gov.uk. Alternatively, please telephone (0191) 2787878 to request a copy of the documents.   

Details can also be viewed at www.letstalknewcastle.co.uk    

5.	If you wish to make representations about the proposed Notice, or any of its provisions, you should send your representation by 13th August 2025 quoting reference N80/19038 to Newcastle Highway Adoptions, P.O. Box 2BL, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE99 2BL, or by email to adopted.highways@newcastle.gov.uk. Any representation MUST be made in writing.
                   
Dated: 15th July 2025                 
						Linda Scott
Service Manager Democratic Services 
						Civic Centre 
						Newcastle upon Tyne 
						NE1 8QH
